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 Term 1 Term 2 Term 3 Term 4 Term 5 Term 6 

Yr. 7 Does God exist? 
Students begin PRE 
acquiring the basic for 
and against arguments 
on why people are 
atheist/ theist. Using 
key terminology that 
they continue to use 
throughout their PRE 
journey. Students 
learn how to have 
discussion and that 
responses must be 
supported.  

Should you always 
forgive? Students study 
the complexities of 
forgiveness, reflect on 
their own morals and 
what two major world 
religions teach, 
Forgiveness in complex 
situations (terrorism 
and racism), to 
consider their own 
views and emotional 
strength for others that 
religion can provide.  

Is enlightenment 
possible? 
Focusing on Buddha, his 
background, his 
experience and journey 
before he came the 
Buddha. Students are 
encouraged to reflect 
on their own lives and 
materialism and what 
makes them happy. 
Practises of Buddhists 
and how they express 
their faith is analysed. 

Why do people care 
for others? Students 
question social justice, 
why Sikhs and Muslims 
try to show care and 
how, how religions see 
responsibility to fellow 
mankind as a duty, 
reflecting on their own 
attitude and morals. 
Reflecting on Kolbe and 
the ‘first they came 
poem’ to help form 
morals. 

 What is the Eternal 
Way of Hinduism 
Students learn the 
practices of Hindus and 
their main beliefs, 
including Karma. the 
Soul and the Hindu 
understanding of 
Human Nature 
 

Spirited arts 
An art-based module 
that encourages 
expressions of 
spirituality. 
Students choose one of 
three themes to design 
a piece of artwork 
around. 
 

Yr. 8 How Should we Live? 
Students start this 
term looking at 
sources of authority, 
such as the Ten 
Commandments and 
questioning how 
relevant certain 
guidance is in society 
today. They study two 
ethical principles of 
utilitarianism and 
Situation ethics 

Are religions sexist? 
Human rights and 
gender equality: how 
Catholic Church women 
are not priests, yet are 
in CofE. Students 
analyse the role of Sita 
in the Hindu epic of the 
Ramayana and students 
also reflect on the role 
of the Hijab in Islam as 
a symbol of oppression 
or liberation. 

Why is Jerusalem so 
important? Students 
focus on the political 
and religious history of 
Jerusalem, why and 
how it is important for 
Muslims, Jews and 
Christians and identify 
why this land is 
important. They 
question whether they 
think the religions will 
ever live harmoniously 

How do people inspire 
change? 
Focusing on Malala, 
Jackie Pullinger, Nelson 
Mandela and Oscar 
Romero and how their 
faith inspired them to 
fight for the change in 
society whether it be 
education, poverty, 
racism but all for 
equality.  
 

Does life after death 
make sense? 
Students compare the 
Hindu belief of 
reincarnation and 
Catholic belief of 
resurrection. They are 
encouraged to question 
life after death through 
the ‘evidences’ of 
mediums, ghosts, OBE 
etc.  
 

Can God be 
Experienced? 
Philosophy of religion 
approach, students are 
encouraged to question 
miracles in today’s 
society and how 
conversions can lead to 
belief in God. They 
identify how St Paul’s 
conversion led to the 
spread of Christianity 
through western world. 

Wider 
Curriculum 

Super Curriculum fortnight offer, Tutor/Assembly programme: Christianity and Advent, Judaism and Holocaust Memorial Day, Islam and 
Ramadan/Eid 

BIG IDEAS: PRE- gives students an understanding of religious, spiritual and other world views that people in not only their local 
community, but the wider world hold. Modules concern questions about life, death and what it takes to make a successful citizen 
of the global world. PRE equips students with the important skills and understanding needed to keep Britain tolerant and 
inclusive. This curriculum has the development of student’s social, moral, spiritual and cultural development as a priority; 
students are encouraged to reflect upon not only their own but other’s actions, beliefs and motivations; whether that is religious 
or other world view. It shares Heathfield’s Values as students learn, practise and refine the important skills needed to become a 
successful global citizen. It builds self-esteem as students are encouraged to see unity within a diverse world and find their place 
within it. Incorporating the East Sussex SACRE advised themes, the curriculum allows students to engage in questions concerning 
beliefs and concepts, ethics and relationships, global issues, rights and responsibilities and religion and science amongst others. 



 Term 1 Term 2 Term 3 Term 4 Term 5 Term 6 
Yr 9 How should we act? 

Students look at 
Aristotle and Virtue 
ethics and compare 
that to the Heathfield 
Habits. They are 
encouraged to reflect 
on what it means to 
be successful and 
virtuous and how 
excellence can be 
cultivated and 
refined. 
 

Why is there evil and 
suffering? 
This module encourages 
students to question 
what evil is and 
whether the religious 
history of evil has 
formed society’s views 
today. Students learn 
two theodicies - Iraneus 
and Augustine - and 
whether these are 
outdated. 
 

Should we interfere 
with nature? 
Students look at the 
religious concept of 
Sanctitiy of Life and 
whether they agree 
with it in comparison to 
Quality of Life. They 
start to investigate the 
nature of genetic 
engineering and the 
ethical questions it can 
pose. Students delve 
deeper and look at the 
emotional, moral and 
ethical complications 
by using My Sister’s 
Keeper as a case study.  

Are humans worth 
more than animals? 
This module focuses on 
three different aspects 
of how animals are 
present in society: 
Experimentation and 
the case of Laika the 
dog and whether that 
act was moral for the 
greater good. Students 
also look at eating 
meat, vegetarianism 
and how ethical 
veganism is now a 
philosophical belief. 
Students lastly focus on 
how animals being 
granted personhood.  
 

Can War ever be 
justified? 
Students focus on why 
wars occur, the Just 
War theory - looking at 
previous wars and 
whether they match 
the theory or not. They 
also look at nuclear 
weapons, the nature, 
the damage and 
whether unilateral 
disarmament should 
happen. 

What are we doing to 
achieve peace? This 
module follows last 
term’s study looking at 
pacifism, what it is and 
the benefits of it. 
Questioning whether 
being a pacifist or 
pacifism itself is 
immoral, Forgiveness 
and reconciliation, 
those who have/have 
not forgiven following a 
war. Looking at 
different religious 
peace organisations, 
similarities between 
them and why peace 
hasn’t been achieved 
and therefore should 
these organisations be 
asking for funding. 

Yr 10 What is Reality? 
Yr 10 begins with a 
philosophical module 
where students are 
encouraged to 
question reality and if 
everything that we 
are told is really ‘the 
truth.’ They study the 
symbolism in Plato’s 
Cave and how this is 
reflected in the film 
The Matrix. 
 

What is our duty? 
Taking an ethical 
approach, students are 
introduced to Immanuel 
Kant and his duty 
ethics. It encourages 
students to think about 
how they act and 
whether they think that 
to do your duty is above 
anything, the right 
thing to do in all 
situations. They then 
look at using as people 
as means to an end and 
focus on the Hashmi 
Whittaker case.  
 

Can all religions be 
true? 
This module questions 
what truth is and what 
evidences are 
important to know the 
truth. They distinguish 
between the different 
types of truth and then 
focus on inclusivism, 
exclusivism and 
pluralism within the 
Christian belief. 

 Who decides death? 
Students draw on their 
learning from yr. 9 and 
apply the Sanctity of 
Life to help them 
understand a Christian 
viewpoint on 
Euthanasia. They also 
focus on the conjoined 
twins Jody and Mary 
case and who had the 
right to decide what 
happened. Students 
undertake the role of a 
CofE or Catholic 
representative in order 
to help them decide.  
 

Has science challenged 
the future of religion? 
Looking at what fact is. 
Exploring how Galileo 
and Copernicans 
challenged the Catholic 
Church. Students then 
look at the Anthropic 
principle and decide 
whether religion and 
science complement 
each other in terms of 
creation of the world. 
Ethical arguments 
surrounding AI and how 
the Church responded 
to the popularity and 
eco; union of robots in 
society. 
 
 

What is our 
responsibility to planet 
earth? Students 
question whether 
James Lovelock’s 
theory of the Gaia 
hypothesis is accurate 
and that Planet earth is 
‘hitting’ back at 
humans. Students also 
focus on the ethics of 
fast fashion and how 
fashion is the main 
polluter of the 
environment, whether 
students would change 
buying habits to ‘save’ 
the environment. 



 Term 1 Term 2 Term 3 Term 4 Term 5 Term 6 

Yr 11 IS Freedom an 
illusion? What is 
predeterminism? 
Students question 
whether we all do 
have free will or 
whether our life has 
been determined for 
us by 
actions/decisions that 
have occurred outside 
of our control. 
Students are 
encouraged to 
question what moral 
responsibility is and 
look at the Clarence 
Darrow case and 
Jamie Bulger. 
Students then look at 
the theological puzzle 
of how can God be 
omniscient if people 
are given Free Will? 

 

What can i learn 
from different 
philosophical 
approaches to life? 
Written with an 
acknowledgement that 
students will be taking 
their mocks around this 
time, students learn 
about three other 
philosophical 
approaches to life. 
Students are 
encouraged to see if 
they can learn anything 
- stoicism, 
Confucianism and 
existentialism 

 

What ethical 
questions are raised 
in sport and leisure 
activities? 
Taking an ethical 
approach, this module 
focuses on gender 
equality, drugs to 
enhance performance 
and whether it really is 
all about taking part 
that counts. Students 
are encouraged to 
reflect on their own 
attitudes to 
competitiveness and 
they also investigate 
and look at the impact 
of gaming onto the 
individual and the 

community. 

How should I live my 
life? 
In this final module, 
students are 
encouraged to think 
and reflect about their 
position in society and 
the impact they wish to 
have. They focus on 
their role within the 
family as a child abut 
then also later in 
society. They analyse 
what makes a good 
parent and compare 
their ideas to Islam. 
They also address their 
relationship with money 
and what they think it 
is important to do with 
it, e.g. whether they 
feel they have a duty to 
ease poverty. They look 
at the philosophical 
response by Peter 
Singer and decide if 
they agree or not. 
Lastly, they look at 
what it means to be a 
citizen of the world and 
what responsibilities 
comes with that. They 
question whether 
citizenship can be 
revoked, e.g. using the 
Shamima Begum case as 
a discussion point.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Revision and preparation of examined work 

Wider/ 
Super 

Curriculum 

Super Curriculum fortnight offer, Tutor/Assembly programme: Christianity and Advent, Judaism and Holocaust Memorial Day, Islam and 
Ramadan/Eid 

 


